a5
411 Brixton Avenue
3t. Lambert, P,q,

. September 18, 1962

Dear Mr Maclean,

Thank-ypu for your last two letters, and for the reports
and observations. You really had some good luck with Comet
Humason. Yes, Comet Humason 1s qulte an unusual object, and 1t
is a "large" comet too. It never appeared too bright, however,

as 1t remalned some distance from both earth and sun,

Here 1s some news on the progress of the "search" part
of the Comet and Nova Sectlon. From January to July of this
year, 14 observers in three Centres (Hamilton, Montpeal, and
) Niagara Falls) made 650 observations of 40 areas. Gr&%h was gradual
‘ during the first few months, but July showed a sudden growth.

Several other Centres observed Comet Seki-Lines, and I

expect good results with Comet Humason.

Best regards to you and the Centre. Keep up 6he good work.

Yours truly,

. Jim Low
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